TOWN OF CARRABASSETT VALLEY

MINUTES OF SELECTMEN’S MEETING

July 27, 2020
Board Members Present:
Bob Luce

Lloyd Cuttler

Karen Campbell
Jay Reynolds
John Beaupre

Others Present:

Dave Cota

Anne Twitchell




Present via Phone:

Lynn Schnorr
Bob Luce opened the meeting at 4:33 p.m. and welcomed those in attendance.  Dave Cota asked phone-in callers to identify themselves for the record.  
Payroll warrant #30 in the amount of $37,399.64 was reviewed and signed by Selectmen.

Expense warrant #31 in the amount of $261,467.73 was reviewed and signed by Selectmen.

The minutes of the July 6, 2020 Selectmen’s meeting were reviewed.  Jay Reynolds made a motion to approve the minutes as written.   Lloyd Cuttler seconded the motion.   Motion approved via roll call.

A contract with Virginia Wright for the first phase of the work with the History Committee to chronical the history of Carrabassett Valley was reviewed.  Dave Cota provided a copy of the proposed contract.   Ms. Wright has a lot of experience and will bring a lot to the project.   John Beaupre commended Jean Luce on her hard work on this project, and she’s incorporated the help of a number of people.  The History Committee is very excited with this project.  The first phase is $12,500 (of a two-phase project) and this has been budgeted.  John Beaupre made a motion to approve the contract.  Jay Reynolds seconded the motion.   Bob Luce wanted to make sure the Town is protected by owning the rights to the piece, where someone else is writing it.  He would like some assurance legally that the Town owns the rights to the piece.   John Beaupre noted that he would amend his motion to include review by Don Fowler.   Motion approved via roll call.  
Dave Cota gave Selectmen a brief update on the progress at the New Fire Station.   He provided some information on financials, outlining expenditures to date.   The roof trusses are scheduled to be installed very soon, and they are increasing the size of the crew working on the job.  Courtney Knapp secured a grant for the generator which will help provide some additional money to pave the road (Backburn Rd.) coming off the Sugarloaf Access Road to the fire station.  
Dave Cota discussed concerns with Route 27 traffic. He received a concern from a mother who was almost involved in a serious accident when she turned right off the Carriage Road onto Rt. 27. A south bound vehicle was passing a log truck and she did not see the passing vehicle which was going at a high rate of speed.  Dave recently reviewed most of Rt. 27 with the MDOT Traffic Engineer in this District with some concerns to be evaluated and signage improvements be made, if necessary.  Dave recommended that MDOT consider changing the 55 m.p.h. to 50 m.p.h. in the area from the Carriage Road intersection north to the S-turns. He also suggested that that area be painted double yellow lines that indicate no passing in that area. Also, Dave suggested that the 40-m.p.h. speed limit from CVA north to the Sugarloaf Access Road be dropped to 35 m.p.h. as there is a lot of activity there and a lot of new activity in the one-mile area from Carriage Road north to the S-turns.  The Board of Selectmen concurred with the recommendations which will go to MDOT.  MDOT will review their traffic standards and they may or may not make these suggested changes. 
Dave Cota discussed a Municipal Partnership Grant Program, which is part of the CARES Act.  Franklin County Healthy Coalition Program is assisting with this endeavor.  Funds can be used to offset expenses associated with Covid-19, such as additional staffing, janitorial cleaning, PPE equipment, signage, etc. at all town facilities. Where the Town has incurred these costs primarily with the town’s recreational programs and facilities (including the AGC), Deb Bowker will be the contact person for this program for the Town. 

Informational:

The Carriage Road remains open, though other Penobscot Indian Nation roads are closed.  Once their offices open, a representative will be in touch with the Town.   Some corrections will be made to signage to discourage people from trying to go up Huston Brook.
The Treasurer’s position has been posted, with a deadline for applications by August 10th.

The final payment of $12,004.49 from FEMA should be coming in the near future.   This will be used to help pay for the stream crossing culvert that was replaced at the Outdoor Center Road.
State of Maine Legislative Document L.D. 2094 pertaining to allowing Tribal Lands Fee Lands (including 24,000 acres in CV) to be converted to Federal Trust Lands without a vote of the Town is still being reviewed by the Legislative Judicial Committee which may or may not make a recommendation on this bill. This Committee must conclude their work by July 31st.  It remains to be seen as to whether or not the full Legislature will reconvene due to COVID-19. 
Respectfully submitted,

Lynn M. Schnorr

Secretary to Board of Selectmen
